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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Where has the time gone? I feel like the year has flown by! 
Firstly, thank you to everyone that participated in our Spring Fundraiser! The Silent Auction was a great success and we truly appreciate your support in helping us raise some additional funds for MCDC. And weren’t those baskets so cute?!?! A huge shout out and thank you to Kate Estes for pulling those together! 
Secondly, MCDC Board elections are coming up again in May. The positions up for election are Vice President, Treasurer, and the two Member at Large positions. We will be sending out position descriptions in the next week or so and will be asking interested members to send in their bios by the end of April in preparation for elections. We hope you will consider serving in this important capacity. With that, I hope you all have a great month! 
From the Director….!
Week of the Young Child April 12th-16th  

Monday: 

Creative Art Day
We will spend the day on Monday doing lots of creative art!  If you have any art mediums you would like to donate, we would love that!
Tuesday: 
Read Aloud Day and dress as your favorite book character
Bring in your favorite book to share and dress as your favorite book character!  We will be reading rock stars on Tuesday. 
Wednesday:

Music Day
Music will be in the air all day on Wednesday!  If you have different types of music that you could share, we would love to introduce the children to as many different genres of music as possible.  
Thursday:

Trike-A-Thon 
Our annual Trike-A-Thon is to benefit St. Jude Children’s Research Hospital.  Our goal this year is to raise $5000!!  You will find a pledge sheet in your child’s folder or cubby.  The pledge sheets need to be turned in by Friday April 9th.  The classroom to raise the most money will get a Pizza Party!!

The preschool children will bring in a riding toy (tricycle, bike, but nothing electric) and they will ride around the front parking lot.  Please plan to have your children dropped off and the parking lot clear by 8:45am that morning.  

Preschool C will ride from 9:00am-9:30am, Preschool B will ride from 9:45am-10:15am and Preschool A will ride from 10:30am-11:00am.  The younger children may bring in a riding toy to play with on the playground on Thursday.  You can take this riding toy directly to your child’s classroom on Thursday when you drop off.  The preschoolers will park their tricycles or bikes in the front of the center by their classroom label.
Visit https://fundraising.stjude.org/mcdc to set up your child’s own online fundraising page!! 

Friday:
Science Day and Ice Cream Social


We will end the week with a bang!  We will be conducting science experiments.  If you have any ideas for us, please let your child’s teacher know!

We will also have an Ice Cream Social at your child’s snack time.  MCDC will provide the ice cream and we will have a sign up for toppings.  

We appreciate all the support and participation this week of celebrating our most precious ones!!

Upcoming Events:

April 1st-2nd
Cecilia out of the office
April 5th-9th
Kelli out of the office

April 8th
Board Meeting

April 12th-16th
Week of the Young Child

April 22nd
Board Meeting

April 23rd
Cecilia out of the office

April 27th
Cap & Gown pictures for Pre-A
Coming Up in May:
Melissa out of the office 6th-7th; 19th
Board Meetings 6th & 20th 

Scholastic Book Fair 17th-21st 

Center Closed Memorial Day 31st 

Preschool A Graduation TBD
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Wow!  Can you believe April is upon us already?!  My how time flies!  Speaking of time flying, our babies are growing more and more each day not just physically, but also emotionally and intellectually.  Our Infant A babies have been busy learning important things, like how to self soothe and how to fall asleep in cribs unassisted.  They are also learning how to grasp toys and learning hand-to-mouth techniques, such as holding a teething ring up to their mouth or putting their pacifier in their mouth when it falls out.  Additionally, our infants are becoming increasingly aware of their surroundings.  They are wanting to touch, taste, and hold new things that they are curious about.  We will continue our lesson plans with this in mind.  We will be bringing out new toys to engage them, as well as; more sensory activities to stimulate their growing minds and senses.  We are excited to see their responses and will keep you posted.
The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  Hello April showers, the babies are looking forward to May flowers.  We are so happy to have a class in full bloom.  

Cognitive Development involves the way children think, develop an understanding about the world, and use what they learn to reason and solve problems.  Infants, toddlers, and twos interact with others and use all their senses and motor skills actively to construct their own understanding about the people and objects in their environment.  Infants are always learning, for example; when they roll over, crawl, or even grasp a finger or rattle.  They learn as they play and as they live their everyday lives.  Our mission statement is playing today, learning for tomorrow.  Play is how children work and they enjoy it, especially infants.  Have a great month of fun and play.

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Greetings from the farmtastic crew.  It is hard to believe we are already into the rainy season of April.  As you can see our name has changed, so in honor of our new name and room theme, we will be using the “farm” theme for this month.  As we get accustomed to our new environment, we will be getting to know a different animal each week that lives on the farm.  Each week we will introduce a different animal and our activities that week will be some of the things that animal does. 

Home Activities:

· Egg Hunt at home

· Bubbles

· Blow some feathers

· Read a story about weather

Safety

· Check weather radio for batteries or get one

· Get your safe place prepared in case of bad weather

· Teach your child about being gentle with pets

Important Dates

· April 12th-16th-Week of the Young Child

Remember:

· Label everything that belongs to your child

· Sign in/put daily (make signatures clear)

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Dear Parents,
Spring is here and Creeper B babies are in full gear! We are SO excited for springtime and all the beautiful weather and sunshine we are hoping for.  We love going outside, so as always, make sure your kiddo has sunscreen and sturdy shoes that will stay on his feet please!

Last month brought some change – one of our kiddos graduated our classroom and moved on up to the toddler room! We are so proud of her and will miss her dearly.  We are also so proud of the sweet kiddos still in our room, because everyone has mastered the cup! That is AWESOME!

This month we will be investigating the weather.  If you have any fun books/science experiments involving weather that you wish to share for a story time/activity that would be wonderful!  We also have Week of the Young Child this month! We will be sending home more information about that soon ( 

April is going to be a HOOT!  This month we will be studying all about weather!

Important Dates:

4/12
Happy B-day to a sweet little boy–We love you!

4/12-4/16
Week of The Young Child

Reminders:

1. Please make sure your child has 2-3 season appropriate outfits (including shoes) 

2. Please make sure your child has sunscreen & a light jacket

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy Spring Toddler A! We are so grateful for all the beautiful weather to play in and continue to explore! This month we will be talking about farm animals. This class absolutely loves reading about and making sounds of these animals. We will be focusing on cows, pigs, chickens, sheep, and ducks!

Toddler A loves to read from farm animal books! If you have any we could borrow for the month, we would greatly appreciate it! Also, check out your local library for wonderful activities and new books for your kids!

Check out our article about springtime toddler activities. Visit a farm or park! Another fun activity could be to take stuffed animals and create your own farm/petting zoo! Go outside, get dirty, and explore!

Reminders:
· Sunscreen should be applied every morning before arrival

· Donations of jugs of drinking water are appreciated.

· Check your child’s cubby for two extra sets of clothes that are both weather-appropriate and fit well. 

Happy Birthday to a teacher!

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Spring has sprung in Toddler B and we are so excited about all the activities this month!!  April first kicks off “Week of the Young Child”.  We are very excited to participate in the fun activities!  

At Home Activities
· Talk about the weather with your child.
· Talk about our planet and ways to save it
· Get up, get out, and enjoy the weather with your child!
Throughout the month we will be learning about different types of baby animals

Facts about Earth Day
· Earth is always on April 22
· IN 2009, NASA PLANTED A HISTORIC "MOON TREE" TO CELEBRATE EARTH DAY
· THOUGH IT BEGAN AS AN AMERICAN MOVEMENT, EARTH DAY IS NOW AN INTERNATIONAL PHENOMENON
Reminders
·  Please sure your child has a weather appropriate jacket or coat, we will still be going outside!!
· Please make sure your child has at least 2 changes of clothing that are appropriate for the season
· If at anytime, you have any questions or concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to let us know!

· Birthdays and Other Important Dates
· April 16th – Happy Birthday N! 
· April 22nd – Earth Day

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
What We Will Be Studying
· April- Ocean Life
· May- Toys
Important Dates
· April 12- 16 Week of the Young Child (more info to come)
Reminders
· Please pick up your daily sheet every day. Also, make sure you read your child’s sheet every day for important information.
· You can now fill your child’s water up at the water fountain daily if you don’t want to bring in water. Make sure your child’s water cup is filled up in the morning. 
· Now that the weather is warmer, we are going outside more. Make sure your child has appropriate shoes on. We do lots of running and jumping outside. Shoes that are comfortable and that stay on will help with this and prevent falling. 
· If your child is potty training, please make sure they are wearing potty friendly clothes. Example; Pants that are loose fitting and with elastic waist are easier for children to learn how to pull down and up. 
· Child your child’s clothing box to make sure they have weather appropriate and the correct size of clothing. 
· If you have not had the doctor fax in a note for your child to use sunscreen, toothpaste, and diaper cream please complete a Medical Authorization Form or have the doctor fax in authorization.  
· Look for more info to come about our Safari Animals theme and recycled items we will need. 
 Activities:

· We were very busy in March. Exercise was our theme for January. We enjoyed doing yoga on the yoga mats. We also enjoyed reading the book Who’s Who. 

Welcome to our new friend!
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

This month we will be Exploring and Discovering:
· March 29th-April 2nd ~ Rain 

· April 5th-9th ~ Rain

· April 12th-16th ~ Week of the Young Child

· April 19th-23rd ~ Spring

· April 26th 30th ~ Spring

Reminders:
· Sign your child in and out each day

· Check your child’s folder on the table

· Please remember to check out the info on our table about:

· The Week of the Young Child 

· We will have activities for each day. 

· Please take your water cup home each day to wash.

Important Dates:
· April 12th -16th-Week of the Young Child (We will have more info on this in the classroom.)

· April 21st- Little Girl’s Birthday

· April 23rd- Little Girl’s Birthday

If there are any questions or concerns, please feel free to come talk to us. Hope everyone has an amazing April! (
“When life throws you rain, learn to dance in the puddles!”
The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

Spring has arrived and we have already begun taking advantage of the wonderful weather!  With this in mind, we will check to make sure your child has an adequate supply of weather appropriate clothing (including shoes).  We are having some safety concerns with some of the children climbing up on the cubbies to reach their water bottles and trying to keep them on the bottom with their bed rolls has been unsuccessful.  We need each child to have a spill proof bottle with a loop so they can hang it from one of the hooks on their cubby.  Please label your child’s water bottle and remember to wash and refill them daily.  Please remember they can have 1 sleepy toy for nap and one toy for show and tell on Friday’s.

Our family tree in the classroom is naked! 😊 Please send in an updated family photo at your earliest convenience.  Our study for this month along with the Week of the Young Child will be about different aspects of gardening.  If, at any time, you have a question or concern about your child, don’t hesitate to let us know.  Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
April is here!  We have an amazing April planned for Pre-B.  The study unit for the month will be insects.  We will learn about butterflies, ants, ladybugs, and fireflies.  Also, the week of April 12-16, we will celebrate Week of the Young Child.  We will send a special lesson plan listing all activities for that week.  We look forward to an awesome April full of learning and blossoming through the Spring!
Reminder:

· Please try to get a doctor’s note for sunscreen and toothpaste

· Send spring clothing in for extra clothing in cubbies

· Send a full water bottle in daily

· Check lesson plans daily to ensure your child does not miss out on an activity

· Please feel free to contact us at any time.

Quote of the Month:

“April hath put a spirit of youth in everything”- William Shakespeare

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,

The changing of seasons is a magical time. In North America the months of March and April mark the end of winter and the beginning of Spring.

Spring is a time of excitemient – the beginning of a whole new growth cycle for the earth after a quiet winter. We are seeing new life and growth which compels us to find stories and language to share with the children around us. Children learn by active participation and involvement.


Our theme this month is “Farm Animals.” We will celebrate the Week of the Young Child April 12th thru 16th.


We have completed the letters of the alphabet. We will begin reviewing them this month. Instead of having one letter of the week, we will have two and we will begin in  ABC order.


Three of our friends are celebrating their 5 year old birthdays in April. We wish them a “Happy Birthday!”


The days are warmer. Please send in a change of clothing that is weather appropriate.

Events:

April 12th-16th---Week of the Young Child

April 27th---Cap and Gown Pictures

Happy Spring!
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